
 

West Sussex County Council 
 

Proposed Executive Decision for 5 December 2019 
call-in deadline 5 p.m. on 16 December 2019 

 
The following proposed decision has been endorsed by the Cabinet Member and will 

come into effect at the end of the call-in period unless the call-in procedure is 

activated. 
 

Decision Title & Ref 
No: 

Response to Mr Jones' Notice of Motion about Highways 
Maintenance to County Council on 18 October 2019 H&I17 

(19/20) 

Cabinet Member 

responsible for 
Decision 

Mr Elkins - Cabinet Member for Highways and 

Infrastructure 

West Sussex Plan 
priority 

A Prosperous Place 

Electoral Divisions All Divisions 

Key Decision No 

Purpose The Chairman of the County Council referred the notice of 
motion on Highways Maintenance (see Appendix) 
submitted to the County Council on 18 October 2019, to 

Mr Roger Elkins, the Cabinet Member for Highways and 
Infrastructure, for consideration. 

 
The motion called on the Cabinet Member for Highways 
and Infrastructure to reverse the cut to the highways 

maintenance budget, at least until such time as adequate 
alternative arrangements for others to cover the reduction 

in service levels are in place county-wide. The funding for 
this service to be taken during this transition period from 

the budget management reserve. 

Decision The Cabinet Member is unable to support the Notice of 
Motion, so will recommend that members do not support 

it at the County Council meeting on 17 December. 

Interest and nature of 

interest declared 

None 

Service Contact Tony Kershaw, Director of Law and Assurance - Tel: 033 

022 22662 

Democratic Services/ 

Call-in Contact 

Judith Shore 033 022 26052 

Background Papers See report for details 

 


